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     May, clean your car month, just sneaks up on 
you. Winter and gone south time is over. Everybody 
should be back by May 1st. The Barrett-Jackson 
Palm Beach Auction had one high point (a Corvair 
window van sold for 28K), good money. Maybe it 
will spark some interest in Vairs. 
      I contacted the woman who chairs the Old Forge 
car show. She called me back and said if we get 6 
pre-registered Corvairs they will have a class for us 
with 1st, 2nd, and 3rd place trophies. 
     The Recall is coming up all too soon. I haven't 
heard back from Mother's, Bridgestone tire or 3M 
about handouts. 
     I will address different events to go to this year at 
the May meeting. ( I need a change of scenery). 
     The spring road trip looked like a good time- Ku-
dos to Doug and Betsy. I'm sorry we missed it. We 
are familiar with Weeden's and Creekside. I got 
crazy heavy lifting up on shelves and pulled some-
thing in my knee so I spent the day off it. It's better 
after 2 days rest. 
     Well--- next week is meeting time so good bye 
till then. We missed all you pretty faces the last cou-
ple months. See you next Thursday. 
Nick, Pres. 
 



Hi everyone! 
Business meetings are at Barbagallo’s 6344 E Molloy Rd, E. Syracuse on the first Thursday of each month. The meet-
ing will start at 7:00 but they’ll have a waitress available for us from 5:30 so we can enjoy dinner before. We will 
have our own room and they will give separate checks. 
May 6th 
Business meeting Barbagallo’s 
May 16th 
Final get together before Recall. This will be at 1:00 at Gloria and Kevin’s home, located at 6899 Kassonta Dr, James-
ville. Tel number 492-9553 if you need directions. Gals—no need to bring anything this time--- we’ll be having a 
pizza and salad feast. 
May 29th 
Jamesville Volunteer Fire Department parade 11:00. 
Flyer with details enclosed in Fan. 
May 30th 
Norwich car show. Entry blank elsewhere in Fan. 
June 3rd thru 6th 
CNYCC’s Recall car show. Hilton Garden Inn 
June 21st thru 25th 
CORSA’s National Convention in Cedar Rapids Iowa 
Sounds like a great one too! 
July 1st 
Business meeting Barbagallo’s 
July 16th thru 18th 
Syracuse National’s, State Fair Grounds 
August 5th 
Business meeting Barbagallo’s 
August event I believe is a tech session/picnic 
September 2nd 
Business meeting Barbagallo’s 
Sept 5th  
Fillmore Glen car show 
Sept 12 
Wampsville car show 
Sept 19th 
Jordan Fall festival car show. The entry form is not on line yet. I’ll include it in the Fan as soon as I see it. 
October 7th 
Business meeting Barbagallo’s 
Fall tour TBA 
November 4th 
Business meeting Barbagallo’s 
November 14th 
We have a new location for our Corvair Family Thanksgiving Dinner! Tabatha’s Family Tree Restaurant in Baldwins-
ville will open early for us that day at 1:00 and provide us with our own special traditional Thanksgiving feast com-
plete with homemade pies. More on this at a later date. Mark this date down now--- it’ll be a great time for sure! 
December---- no meeting or event  
 
If you have any ideas please let me know. Everything is always subject to change. We now will have tech sessions 
every other month. If there’s a particular subject that would be of interest to you please let Tim or me know so we can 
try to run with it. This takes ADVANCE planning so PLEASE try to let us know early enough.  
Rita ---- call 689-3366 or E mail ritac44@aol.com or Tim at N2VZD@aol.com 
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                      Kitchen Corner   
                    
Ham, Mushroom and Bacon Quiche 
 
6 eggs, beaten 
¾ c milk 
salt and pepper to taste 
1 c shredded cheddar 
3 slices bacon, cooked and crumbled 
4 slices ham, chopped 
1 (4oz) can mushrooms, drained 
9” pie crust 
Mix the cheese, bacon, ham and  
mushrooms and spread in pie shell. 
Mix eggs, milk, salt and pepper and  
pour over top. Bake at 350 for 25 to 
30 mins. 
 
Apple Streusel Cheesecake Bars  
 
1 pouch ( 1lb 1 1/2oz ) Betty Crocker 
oatmeal cookie mix 
½ c butter 
2 ( 8oz ea) pkg cream cheese, softened 
½ c sugar 
2 Tbl flour 
1 tsp vanilla 
1 egg 
1 ( 21oz) apple pie filling 
½ tsp cinnamon 
¼ c chopped walnuts 
Cut butter into cookie mix; reserve 1 ½ c 
and press the rest into a greased 9 x 13 pan. 
Bake at 350 for 10mins. Beat cream cheese,  
sugar, flour, vanilla and egg. Spread over 
crust. Mix pie filling and cinnamon and  
spread over top. Sprinkle with reserved  
crumb topping. Sprinkle walnuts. Bake 
35 to 40 mins. Cool, refrigerate. 

        Minutes of CNYCC meeting April 1, 2010 (no foolin') 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:03 PM by Vice-president 
Phil Domser. The minutes as they appeared in the Fan were ap-
proved. The treasurer's report was read and approved.  
Old business: Recall. We passed around a list of names to see if 
we could personally contact members of other clubs concerning 
attendance at the Recall. Several of us were able to find people 
to contact personally and will do so. We rechecked the possibil-
ity of a rental van or bus for the Thousand Island tour for the 
Recall. Gloria reported that the rental van company prices were 
in the range of $1000. Phil then reported that he had contacted a 
church group that would rent us a school bus with Phil as  
driver. Their price was $250, but a motion was made and passed 
to pay them $300 for the rental and as a small donation for their 
help. The availability of the bus will be added to the Recall in-
formation on the website. We also discussed alternate choices 
for those who chose not to go on the Thousand Island tour. We 
will offer maps and directions to other local points of interest  
(e.g. Turning stone Casino, Weeden's Mini-mall, etc.) 
Tim offered to make available some tapes and DVDs for enter-
tainment during the Recall. 
     Those attending the Jamesville Fire Department Parade on 
Saturday, May 29 are asked to be at the Firehouse by 10:30 
AM. Lanyards for the Recall have arrived and been paid for. 
Discussion of trophies and awards was tabled as Nick was in 
Florida. 
New business: None 
Meeting adjourned at 7:45 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Len Smith 
Alternate secretary 



We got a nice letter from Ron Fausak in sunny Florida. He attended a  
car show and saw an interesting show on TV. 
 
       “Hi Northern Corvair people! Today, Sat., May 13, Gert and I drove to  
Inverness, a two-hour trip from our abode. They held a car/craft/music  
show in the center of downtown Inverness. Some of the nicer cars were  
two Crown Victorias, one orange and white and the other peacock blue and  
white. Some other cars of interest were a 1950 Meteor (Canadian Ford),  
1959 retractable, 1959 Chevy convertible, and a beautiful 1935 Ford  
woody done by the owner. Now for the Corvairs, of which there were an  
even dozen, six earlies, six lates. Two V-8's (front), one Corsa with  
the turbo piped to 140 heads. There was also a yellow Lakewood with  
1964 wheel opening trim and rocker trim, and a 1964 front bar. The  
local Corvair club had a booth set up and their cars were not to be  
judged. The weather was great after two days of wind and rain. We had  
a bite to eat at the Cock-A-Doodle Diner next to the car show. There  
were probably about 100 cars in the show." 
"Several weeks ago on C.S.I. Miami there was an unusual segment in which  
they were looking for a vehicle that did damage to a garden by driving  
through it. All they had were tire prints that indicated by the narrow  
bias-ply tread that it was old. They also found some oil drops that  
were sent to the lab. they determined that the oil had high levels of  
phosphorus and zinc, which indicated that it was oil used in an antique  
vehicle. Remember ZDDP? The vehicle turned out to be a '50's GMC pickup  
truck. Clever those C.S.I.” 
 
Ron 
 
It's good to hear that Ron is having a good time with "car stuff" while  
in Florida. They should be returning soon to the CNYCC fold.
_______________________________________________ 
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CORSA Corner 
 
I have talked a lot about change lately and about a plan to make those changes. The plan is finished and I would 
like to take this opportunity to give you a very brief overview of it. First some numbers from CORSA's five year 
strategic plan. 
 
2012 Strat. Plan Numbers Total assumed profit of convention, advertising fees, merchandise, donations, filing fee: 
$11,003 Administration: $15.48/person/year Communique: $28.29/person/year Total: $43.77/person/year 
 
By 2012 we are getting too close to the $45 yearly dues even with the estimated profits added into the equation. 
As I said above we will need to act to fix this by the end of the year 2012 or earlier. The two easiest ways to fix 
this problem are to raise dues or revert to a bi-monthly or quarterly Communique. Obviously along with one of 
these two options we need to continue to try and grow or sustain the membership we have.  
 
2015 Strat. Plan Numbers Total assumed profit of convention, advertising fees, merchandise, donations, filing fee: 
$12,176 Administration: $17.59/person/year Communique: $33.03/person/year Total: $50.62/person/year By 2015 
we are way beyond the $45 dues level. The strat. Plan indicates that if we continue on our current course by the 
end of 2015 CORSA will have a budget deficit of $32,410. Even if we opted to go to a bi-monthly Communique 
before that point to save money, about $16,000 if we did it today, at a $5/member savings, using 3903 as the num-
ber of paying members, we are still over the $45 dues. If we could retain the 4503 members that we had in 2009 at 
$45 dues, the cost per member would be $46.08, still too much. At 5000 $45 dues paying members the cost per 
member would be $43.72/year. One last scenario, if we could do both, meaning go to a bi-monthly issue and retain 
a 4503 paying membership we would be at $41.00/person/year. 
 
I hope you can see that by just adding members, or reducing some of our expenses we are not helping ourselves 
that much, we need to do both together. If these numbers anger, upset, or intrigue you, go to corvair.org, click on 
the forms and event rules link either on the bottom of the front page or under the events and calendar info drop 
down menu, and read the rest of the story entitled Planning for the Future. It takes about 25 minutes to read, but 
isn't CORSA's future worth that small amount of your time time? 
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     On Sunday, April 25, Doug and Betsy led us on our Spring tour. We met  
at McDonalds in Canastota for breakfast and coffee. We had 4 Corvairs  
in attendance - 3 earlies (Doug and Betsy, Kevin and Gloria, and Sher  
and me- all 64's). and 1 late (Dave and Barb). Tim and Rita came in a  
water pumper because of Tim's recent skateboard/creeper escapade, while  
Dave McCarty left home in a rainstorm without his Rampside, and Todd  
Brown and Jennifer Mallon drove up from southern New York, leaving his  
leaky late coupe at home. The weather stayed cloudy all day, but we  
escaped the rain. At 9:30 AM, we saddled up and headed North on Route  
13. At 9:35 and a half mile away, we all pulled over and Doug made a  
u-turn to go back to McDonalds to get rid of his coffee. At 9:45, we  
continued on and toured the village and amusement park at Sylvan Beach.  
Continuing in a northerly direction, we arrived at Weeden's Mini-mall.  
This in an indoor flea market with over 40 vendors. Naturally, shopping  
ensued. After the credit cards had stopped smoking, we continued west  
on Route 49 to Unique Woodworks, which included a display log home and 
a  
barn containing crafts and collectibles. After more money stimulated  
the economy, we ambled next door to the Brookside Cafe, where we  had  
a good lunch. Meanwhile, Betsy had purchased a unique metal sculpture  
that was a bit too large to fit in the Corvair. Tim and Rita graciously  
offered to carry it in their larger car. After dessert, we continued on  
to the fish hatchery in Constantia. We viewed a video, looked at the  
displays, and went in to the "tank room", where we saw several adult  
fish and many tanks of just-developing walleyes. Our guide explained  
the process by which the fish eggs are gathered, fertilized, and  
hatched. This was interesting even to us non-fishermen. Then it was  
time to head our separate ways and return home. Thanks to Doug and  
Betsy for an interesting and well-planned tour.  
 

                        April’s Car Tour 



For a hot time, call Doug at 1-800 Fireman. Doug has just completed his  
training to become a volunteer fireman. Congratulations, hot stuff. 
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WE WISH TO THANK ALL THE SPONSORS AND 
SUPPORTERS OF OUR CLUB AND THE RECALL.   
 

  635-5681   7AM —7PM 
     MONDAY – FRIDAY 

 PLUS MANY OTHERS…………...THANKS TO  ALL OF YOU!! 

DAVE IS SETUP TO TOW JUST ABOUT ANYTHING!! 
                           this  is just one of his fleet 



                                             C.N.Y.C.C.  MEMBERSHIP 
                                   
 
              Check our website at   :http://www.cnycorvair.com/ 
 
NAME:_________________________________________________________ 
STREET ADDRESS:______________________________________________ 
CITY:__________________________STATE___________ZIP:___________ 
TELEPHONE:___________________E-MAIL:_________________________ 
 
ARE YOU A MEMBER OF CORSA?_____________PLEASE JOIN NOW!  Ask us for details 
HOW MANY CORVAIRS TO YOU OWN?   ________   PARTS?    Y___   N___       
 
CENTRAL NEW YORK CORVAIR CLUB WELCOMES YOU. 
PLEASE FEEL FREE TO ADD ANY COMMENTS TO THIS FORM. 
 
Please remit form and dues ($20.00) to: 
  
                      Len Smith 
                      3881 Clockville Road 
                      Canastota, NY 13032 

CENTRAL NY CORVAIR CLUB  INC 
PO BOX 616 
JAMESVILLE, NY   13078 

  postage 

 


